
Planning Board Meeting 
12/22/16 

 
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Attendance:  Norman Blake, Josiah Pierce, Nichol Ernst, David Strock and Matthew Fricker 
The CEO and Selectman Robert Flint were also present. 
 
The minutes of the prior meeting, which had been distributed to the members electronically prior 
to the meeting, were accepted without discussion. 
 
Item One: Scott Efron 
 

Scott Efron had stated that he would be in attendance for the 12/22/16 meeting.  He did 
not show up for the meeting.  Two individuals, Craig and Judy Sneider, were present who 
stated that they were friends of Mr. Efron, could relay messages to Mr. Efron, but not 
speak on his behalf. 
 
Norman stated that the previously submitted CUP application was not complete in that it 
needed to have a scaled diagram setting forth the intended conditional use for the 
property.  The diagram has to show, to scale, what Mr. Efron intends to do with the 
property.   
 
Norman also stated that he understood there currently were a few unresolved issues 
regarding Mr. Efron’s property based on Norman’s viewing of a Facebook or website site 
that appeared to be created by Mr. Efron, [For reference, the website is 
http://www.natureswildernessresort.com/home.html and the Facebook page is 
https://www.facebook.com/natureswildernessresort, copies of the pages as of 12.23.16 
are attached for reference]. 
 
Norman noted that on 11/30/16 the website showed two new buildings on the property.  
The CEO said that one was a “facilities” building and the other was a cabin.  Norman 
stated that on 12/10/16 the website showed a picture of a building foundation with an 
artist’s rendering of a public building.  [Note:  This picture is not currently available]. 
Norman stated that it looks like Mr. Efron has started to build a campground, but there is 
no CUP application currently pending.  Mr. Efron needs to come in here and submit a 
proper application to run a campground. 
 
The CEO indicated that he recently had mailed two letters to Mr. Efron regarding certain 
violations.   
 
David asked why we were discussing Mr. Efron’s situation if he was not present.  
Norman said this was the only item on the agenda, so if the Board did not want to discuss 
it, we should adjourn.   

 
A motion to adjourn was made, seconded and the meeting ended at 7:14 p.m. 






























